

## Shawclough C.P. School

## Thrum Hall Lane . Rochdale . 0112 6DE

Telephone & Fax: 01706 647991

Email office@shawclough.rochdale.sch.uk

Web www.shawclough.rochdale.sch.uk

September 2019

## **School Car Park**

**Dear Parents** 

The School Car Park is for staff and authorised visitors to the premises who require disabled access.

For the safety of all children the car parks gates are locked each morning from 8:20am to 8:45am and from 3:00pm to 3:30pm each day. Any unauthorised vehicle accessing the car park during these times will be locked in.

We appreciate that parking around any school is difficult but the safety of children and parents is of prime concern to us. We would like to therefore draw your attention to the following information and would ask for your cooperation:

- The turning circle at the school gates has double yellow lines; therefore there is no stopping at any time for vehicles. Traffic wardens patrol the area regularly and will issue a parking fine if your vehicle stops in this area or on any of the restricted areas such as double yellow lines and zigzags.
- We would respectfully ask that you do not park on Daffodil Close as there are no footpaths on this road making pedestrian access dangerous. In addition many residents have complained about vehicles parking on gardens and blocking driveways.
- The bay outside the school is designated residents parking only. Vehicles should not block the resident's bay as this causes issues for vehicles turning from the school and for emergency vehicles that may need to access the residents of the bungalows.

Thrum Hall Methodist Church has kindly allowed us to use their car park, we ask for your consideration when using this facility. Should you wish to discuss any of these items further please do not hesitate in contacting me.

Yours sincerely

Julia Sandiford-Mitchell Headteacher